
Marc Matthys, BEL, #28 (2016) 

Dear Maria, 

Congratulations with your very well organized and challenging event. 
You and your crew are doing a fantastic job! Please congratulate them. 

As I already told you, I was not able to finish as I had no sleep at all the 
night before. My mistake, I should have looked for another hotel after the 
first bad night there. Too late, but a reminder for the future. 

As an experienced athlete this should not have happened. On 
Wedsnesday and Thursday I explored the entire run course, partially by 
running/walking and partially by mountainbike. I also explored the last 
60km of the bike course. All to be well prepared … 

I’m disappointed in myself and was looking for another race as my mind 
and body are ready.  

But I decided to do a middle distance local race this Sunday and then 
prepare for Elbaman (Italy) on September 25. 

I will certainly register again for the drawing in order to enter your event 
in 2017. Maybe I’m lucky again. 

Kind regards and hope to see you again once. 

Marc 

 


